
Spotlight on Structures At the back

47
thestructuralengineer.org  |  April 2020

Read the latest issue

The latest issue of 
Structures (Volume 24, 
April 2020) is available at 
www.sciencedirect.com/
journal/structures/vol/24.

As his ‘Featured Article’ 
from the issue, Editor-in-
Chief, Leroy Gardner, has 
selected an article that 
attempts to develop a 
volume loss fatality model 
for as-built and retrofi tted 
clay brick unreinforced 
masonry buildings, using 
data from the 2010/11 
Canterbury earthquakes in 
New Zealand. The article 
will be available free of 
charge for six months.

Register for alerts

If you’d like to receive 
regular updates about 
new content in Structures, 
register for email alerts at 
www.sciencedirect.com/.

Access to Structures 
is free to paying-grade 
Institution members as 
one of their membership 
benefi ts, via the ‘My 
account’ section of the 
Institution website. 
The journal is available 
online at: www.
structuresjournal.org

Spotlight on 
Structures

Building volume loss can 
be directly correlated with 
earthquake fatalities and is 
therefore considered to be a 
better damage descriptor for 
estimating risk to occupants 
than traditional damage states. 
Empirical volume loss studies 
are limited and the study 
presented herein represents 
what is likely the fi rst attempt to 
develop a relationship between 
commercial unreinforced brick 

masonry (URBM) buildings’ 
attributes, ground motion, and 
fatalities based on empirical 
data. Data from two New 
Zealand earthquakes was 
utilized to develop a model 
that predicts the probability of 
a URBM building being in a 
volume loss damage state (VDS) 
and the associated probability 
of an occupant fatality. To 
demonstrate application of 
the model, two New Zealand 

earthquake scenarios are 
presented and discussed. The 
model is intended to be applied 
at a broad scale, to capture an 
average response over a large 
number of New Zealand URBM 
buildings, with applicability to 
other countries having stocks of 
comparable URBM buildings.

Ò|  Read the full paper at 
https://doi.org/10.1016/
j.istruc.2020.02.014

Editor-in-Chief’s Featured Article
Volume loss fatality model for as-built and retrofi tted clay brick 
unreinforced masonry buildings damaged in the 2010/11 Canterbury earthquakes
Shannon Abeling and Jason M. Ingham
Department of Civil and Environmental Engineering, University of Auckland, New Zealand

The Drawing Board 
is The Structural 
Engineer’s quarterly 
sketching competition, 
judged by Ron Slade 
FIStructE of WSP.

Sketches must be:
• hand drawn (no CAD, except for ‘guided freehand’)
• from a real project or assignment
• at a suitable scale for publication (i.e. not too 

intricate/detailed).
Please also submit a short description (150 words) to put 
the sketch into context.

To take part, submit your 
entries to: tse@istructe.org

Each published entry will receive 
a free single e-book from the 

Institution’s current list of titles.

Enter a sketch in the next competition – deadline 30 April 2020

Background sketch by Kevin Lyons (Lyons O’Neill)
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